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August 2009
Dear Editor

The tragic and murderous attack in Tel Aviv’s Gay community centre is a sobering reminder of the saying by Edmund Burke “The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for good men to do nothing.” 


Without knowing who actually committed the deed, it is time for all sectors of the Jewish community, both in Israel and in the Diaspora, to condemn the campaign of vilification and hatred that encouraged individuals to believe that such an act is acceptable and possibly even required in order to make Israel a better place.

It is an unfortunate aspect of Israel that the current political system does not separate Religion and State.  As a result, the electoral system has provided small fanatical groups with power far beyond their size and far beyond the values and beliefs of the vast majority of the Israeli population.  

As supporters and partners of the Israel Movement for Progressive Judaism we, and all who believe in tolerance, respect and equality for all, have been aware of the work of the Israel Religious Action Centre and its fight to ensure the freedom of religion promised in Israel’s Declaration of Independence.  We have seen the unhealthy influence of fundamentalist groups who have prevented the State from recognizing and supporting Progressive and Conservative rabbis and congregations; we have witnessed their unreasonable stranglehold on marriage, divorce and conversion and we have all been aware of the massive antipathy that this has created in secular Israelis’ attitudes towards any aspect of religion.

The Progressive Jewish movement stands alongside members of the Gay community in calling for the protection and support of the State to be extended to them.  We echo their call for recognition that they are equal members of society and we remind them that they are welcome to join our movement in Israel, where they can express their Judaism in a non-judgmental environment that values them for what they contribute as a person rather than their gender or sexual orientation.

Yours sincerely

Steve Denenberg
Executive Director
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